## NATIONAL COUNCIL OF EDUCATION

OFFICE OF THE GENERAL SECRETARY

Parliament Buildings, Winnipeg, Manitoba, 19th January 1922.

General Arthur Currie G.C.M.G., K.C.B., L.L.D. Principal, McGill University, MONTREAL, Que.

Dear Sir Arthur:-

Under separate cover I am sending you a copy of the Newbolt Committee's Report on the Teaching of English in England. I am sure you will agree that this applies with equal force to us in Canada, and for this reason I am confident you will find the Report of the greatest interest.

Yours very truly,

General Secretary.